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No. 4. 21 March 2018 
 
 

ST. MARY MACKILLOP  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
152 Odessa Avenue. Keilor Downs, Vic 3038 

www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au 

T: 03 9367 6199  

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Community, 

The end of term is fast approaching. Once again, I reiterate 

how proud I am of our students. In the main, most children 

behave in a respectful, responsible, resourceful and safe 

manner. Ok, of course, there are issues that arise, but we have 

to expect ‘hiccups’ along the journey, when we have 611 

children trying to navigate their way through life. At times they 

will make errors of judgement or try solutions that may create a 

bigger issue but they are here to learn.  I often marvel at how 

little children beginning their transition to school life, through to 

children preparing to leave primary school cope with and deal 

with the challenges of relationships, connecting and engaging. 

Our job as adults is to let them sort it out within a supportive 

framework. We aim to teach the children to problem solve and 

be collaborative.   We look to helping our students manage the 

smaller issues while seeking assistance for the larger and more 

challenging issues.  The school will always intervene and protect 

children as needed, but ultimately, most children do a great 

job at working through the complexities of life with each other. 

Thank you to the parents that support us in our work of not just 

educating the children, but also through your encouragement 

and example, support us in helping the children to grow socially 

and emotionally.  

 

Upcoming Events 

 Thursday 29 March  

 HOLY THURSDAY 

End of Term 1. School 

finishes at 1pm 
 

Term 2 
 

Monday 16 April 

School starts for Term 2 at 

9.00am 

Wednesday 25 April 

Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Saturday 28 April 

Year 6 Confirmation 

12.30pm-6G & 6R 

2.30pm-6B & 6Y 

Monday 30 April 

Year 5 Camps 

Tuesday 15 May-Thursday 

17 May 

Naplan for Year 3 & 5 

Saturday 2 June 

Year 3 Eucharist 

12.30pm-3Y & 3B 

2.30pm-3G & 3R 

Monday 11 June 

Queens’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Friday 29 June 

End of Term 2 

School finishes at 1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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CONGRATULATIONS 

Last week, the SMMPS School Captains for 2018 were elected 

from a field of 32 candidates. All candidates were worthy of 

attaining the role of school captain, but ultimately we had to 

choose. 

Each candidate presented a speech to the School Leaders 

and the four Year 6 class groups. Feedback was offered after 

each speech. 

Based on the presentations, the School Leaders voted and the 

Year 6 students voted. When we put the votes together, the 

results were very clear. Congratulations to the 32 candidates 

who applied and congratulations to the elected SMMPS School 

Captains for 2018:  Isabelle Atkinson, Duc-Tin Cao, Jackie 

Drinjak, Jai Krnac, Noah Pascale and Tia Nguyen. 

The first task of the our School Captains was to represent SMMPS 

student body at the St. Patrick’s Day Mass for Catholic 

Education Week last Friday 16 March. This Mass was celebrated 

by our Archbishop, and a number of Bishops and priests from 

the Archdiocese of Melbourne. It was a great celebration held 

at St. Patrick’s Cathedral. We also had four Year 5 students 

accompany us. 

Here we see the captains pictured at the statue of St. Mary 

MacKillop in the cathedral grounds. And below please see the 

photo of Isabelle Atkinson and Jai Krnac who proudly carried 

the school banner into the Cathedral in the formal Procession 

of Banners, where up to 300 school banners processed into the 

Cathedral. 
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THE WISDOM OF ST. MARY MACKILLOP 

In each Newsletter, I provide a quote from the writings of St. Mary 

MacKillop. Mary was an extensive letter writer to the sisters within her 

congregation (Sisters of St Joseph of the Sacred Heart, or the 

Josephites as they were known). She also wrote many letters to her 

family. 

These wonderful words of wisdom provide us with much to reflect 

on… I know they inspire me in my personal life. 

“We are all in the loving hands of a good God.” (11.10.1871). 

More Important News 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT 

I am absolutely delighted with the number of parents who have 

volunteered to assist us with our fundraising efforts. We have 30 plus 

parents supporting us with the sales of Icy Poles and our Food Days. If 

we have not yet called you, it is because we are simply working 

through the list. We will get to you and yes, we do sincerely 

appreciate your offer. 

We have ordered products to sell at the Mother’s Day Stall. Kellie 

and Jenny will be in touch closer to the date regarding the 

organisation of the day. 

 

LEAVE 

I will be taking Long Service Leave for the months of April and 

May. I look forward to travelling to Germany to visit my son who 

lives in Germany. 

Mr. Anthony D’Amico will be Acting Principal, supported by Ms. 

Jennie Monaghan who will Acting Deputy Principal. 

Go well everyone, 

 

Anthony McCluskey 

Principal 
 

 

 

2018 TERM DATES 
 

Term 1-Thursday 1 February- 

Thursday 29 March 
 

Term 2-Monday 16 April- 

Friday 29 June 
 

Term 3-Monday 16 July- 

Friday 21 September 
 

Term 4-Monday 8 October- 

Wednesday 19 December 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Engagement 
 

 Easter Raffle- 

We are holding a raffle at the 

end of term.  We are asking 

for donations to go towards 

the prizes. From Easter eggs, 

baskets, Easter soft toys, Easter 

story books etc… 

 

Please send all donations to 

the office. 

 

 Pie Day-Wednesday 28th 

March. You can order a pie 

and juice for $5.00.  Get onto 

www.flexischools.com.au  

to place your child’s order 

 

 Mother’s Day Stall- A call for 

volunteers: please see Kellie.  

 More details next term.  

 

 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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PARENT ENGAGEMENT CONTINUED... 

Please Note the Pie Day next week. Orders close tomorrow Thurday 22nd at 7pm. Icy poles will given 

out this Friday and next Thursday. 

Thank you to the parents who are assisting with PMP. Your support ensure the success of the 

program.  

Child Safety Inductions which we are bound to do by legislation are happening on an as needs 

basis. All parents supporting us in any way, must do this induction. 

Unexplained student absence: New Requirements  

A review of school Attendance Guidelines was undertaken by the Minster for Education in Term 4, 

2017. 

  The Minister of Education has said that all: 

‘schools must advise parents/guardians of unexplained absences, on the same day, as soon as         

practicable’.  

The changes in the Attendance Guidelines were introduced at St Mary MacKillop P.S. as of 

Wednesday 14th March, 2018. 

If your child/ren are going to be absent from school for any reason, we ask that you log onto the 

sckool bag app, then go to eForms, hit Absentee Form and complete the details of the absence 

then hit submit. 

 All Absentee forms go to the front office and to myself. They are then forwarded to the 

classroom teacher.  

 If your child is away and we have not been notified, you will receive an SMS message asking 

you to contact the school. If we do not hear from you within a certain time we will call your 

emergency contacts. If we cannot reach the Emergency contacts we will then need to call 

the Police. 

 If you have not yet downloaded the Skoolbag app we ask that you do this as soon as possible.  

 

These practices are to ensure the safety of your children. 

 

Thank You for your support 

 

Anthony D’Amico 

Deputy Principal 

Enrolments for 2019 

Enrolments for 2019 are now open.  If you are an existing family and have a child coming to school 

next year, please see Kellie at the front office and we can either send home an enrolment form or 

email it to you. 
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St Patrick’s Day Mass-Friday 16th March 

The 2018 school captains have been invited to join a lot of the other Catholic schools in Melbourne to 

go to the St. Patrick’s Cathedral to celebrate St. Patrick’s day. Whilst representing our school. I was 

privileged to hold our school banner with fellow school captain, Isabelle which filled me with pride.  
 

After the mass at the cathedral, the other school captains, teachers and I made our way to the 

Treasury Gardens where there were heaps of fun activities and a concert. The activities included tug 

of war, chicken throw, soccer, dodgeball and much more.  
 

Overall, it was a fun, enjoyable day and I was very lucky to take part in having a fun day.  
 

 –Jai Krnac.   

 

Today the school captains went to Saint Patrick’s Cathedral to represent our school. Some Year 5’s 

came along with us too. Lots of Catholic Primary and Secondary schools came as well to represent 

their school.  
 

After the big mass, we went to take a photo with a statue of Saint Mary MacKillop. Then we went to 

the Treasury Gardens to eat and do activities. The activities that were there were soccer, dodgeball, 

colour tag, chicken throwing and pulling the rope. There was also a stage and people were singing. I 

think that us year 6’s were so lucky to be there and we had heaps of fun.  
  

-Noah Pascale 
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St Mary MacKillop Primary School-Production  
 
Yesterday marked the official start of the Production process!! Under the coordination of Miss Sarah Cornish, SMMPS will 
proudly present 'Legends of Rock' 
 
Starting this week, Year 5 and 6 students will create, collaborate, rehearse and refine every Monday, while the Year 3 and 4 
students will meet every Friday. Junior school levels will begin their Production journey at the end of Term 2.  
 
Production date: Tuesday 16th October  
 
*Please advise your child's classroom teacher if your child will be absent on this day/night or for any great length of time in the 
lead up to Production  
 
Production Venue: Melbourne Convention Centre  
 
Watch this space for more information about the process, call outs, tickets etc..  
 
Below: Images of Year 5 students engaged in a drama lesson on focus 
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Lote Incursion Continued… 

The whole year six level made our very own ‘passata ‘in a jar and we were taught the process of 

how to make it. ‘Passata’ is an Italian tradition that brings the family together. We sliced the 

tomatoes, squeezed the juice out, and then placed the tomatoes into the machine and filled our 

jars with the ‘passata’ . The ‘Passata’ jars, were boiled in a big urn. We learnt that ‘Passata’ is the 

preserved tomatoes.  When it is cooked ,it is called ‘sugo’.  (TIA NGUYEN) 

On Thursday 8th March I made passata with my fellow peers. The process was long and slightly 

hard but I had a very enjoyable experience and it was a memorable time. (HANNA) 

 

Signora Tassone from the Big Pocket Company started the incursion with an amazing 

performance, that made us super excited for the passata making . The part that we were waiting 

anxiously for was the taste testing. Signora Tassone showed us how to cook the passata. We got to 

eat the sugo with parmesan cheese on crusty bread. It was delicious. (REBECCA AND GURLEEN) 
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